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State of Vermont 
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

May 20, 2024 
 
The Honorable BetsyAnn Wrask 
Clerk of the Vermont House of Representatives 
115 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05633  
 
Dear Ms. Wrask:  
 
Pursuant to Chapter II, Section 11 of the Vermont Constitution, I’m returning H.706, An act relating to banning the use of 
neonicotinoid pesticides, without my signature because of my objections described herein.   
 
Pollinators are essential to growing food and maintaining a healthy, thriving ecosystem. The same is true of farmers, who 
are also critical contributors to our economy, but altogether, this legislation is more anti-farmer than it is pro-pollinator.  
 
It’s important to note, the honeybee population has grown, while the use of neonics has persisted. In fact, the USDA 
Census for 2017-2022 shows Vermont’s honeybee population has grown about 30 percent. Additionally, the science is not 
conclusive on whether this ban will achieve the desired results, but the bill has the potential to produce severe unintended 
environmental and economic consequences—particularly for Vermont’s dairy farmers.  
 
Although neonics are approved by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and used on a variety of crops, this bill would ban 
neonic-treated seeds of corn, soybean, and all other cereal grains (wheat, rice, oats, etc.) and it bans outdoor uses on soybeans, 
cereal grains, ornamental plants, any plant in bloom and certain vegetables after bloom.  
 
To put the impacts of this bill into context, Vermont grows about 90,000 acres of corn, while the U.S. grows 90 million acres of 
corn, and almost all corn seed sold in the U.S. is treated with neonics. This would put Vermont farmers at a significant 
disadvantage.  
 
This is especially concerning given the fact Vermont is struggling to keep dairy farmers, and many more have been put at risk 
through higher taxes and energy prices, crop losses associated with last year’s spring frost, and summer and winter floods. 
 
This bill unfairly targets dairy farmers reliant on corn crops and will harm farmers without achieving its goals for pollinators. 
For these reasons I cannot sign it into law.  
 
Rather than eliminating an important EPA-approved tool, we should continue to closely monitor and study the issues and 
science to protect both family farms – and the food they produce – and pollinators.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Philip B. Scott 
Governor 
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